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MEMORANDUM 
 
DATE: January 14, 2021 
 
FROM: Richard Hull, Remedial Project Manager  
 
TO:  Coakley Landfill Superfund Site File 
 
SUBJ: Fifth Five-Year Review Kick-Off Meeting, Coakley Landfill Superfund 

Site, North Hampton, NH 
 
On January 14, 2021, EPA initiated the fifth Five-Year Review (FYR) for the Coakley 
Landfill Superfund Site (the “Site”).  The EPA team that is responsible for performing 
the FYR includes Skip Hull (project manager), Courtney Carroll (human health risk 
assessors), Taya Gibeau and Bart Hoskins (ecological risk assessors), Bill Brandon 
(hydrogeologist), RuthAnn Sherman (attorney) and Kelsey Dumville (community 
involvement coordinator).  The FYR will be conducted and the report prepared with 
assistance from SKEO Solutions Inc., an EPA contractor for FYR support.  The SKEO 
Solutions Inc., team includes Johnny Zimmerman-Ward and Kirby Webster who joined 
the kick-off meeting.  Drew Hoffman, the NHDES remedial site manager for the Site is 
also a member of the team.  
 
The EPA team met on January 14, 2021, to review the background and history of the 
Site, review the schedule for the FYR, identify the data and documents to be used and 
review roles and responsibilities. 
 


